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In December 2009, the International Conference on Animal
Care in Kobe was held for the first time. Over the subsequent
two years, there has been a further deepening of research and
activities relating to animal care and many valuable results
have been achieved. The conference organizer Knots and many
of the groups that took part in the proceedings have received
PIIA (Public Interest Incorporated Association) status under
the revised law. This is an indication that the inherited concept
of animal care and the results of its implementation, which
have made a major contribution to society at large, have been
highly evaluated, and that their wider and deeper development
should continue in future in order to promote greater social
responsibility. The One World-One Health (OWOH) concept
(that the health of animals and people are one, as our precious
living planet expects) which has been proposed by the Wildlife
Conservation Society (WCS) and ratified by the World
Organisation for Animal Health (OIE), was shown in June
2010 to be a guiding principle for the activities of veterinary

societies.

However, in Japan these past two years have also been a period
that has brought a number of further trials, including a major
outbreak of foot-and-mouth disease, the appearance of highly
pathogenic avian influenza, incidences of food poisoning due
to Escherichia coli O157:H7 bacteria, and the huge disaster
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resulting from the Great East Japan Earthquake of March 11,
2011 and the accompanying massive tsunami and nuclear

power plant accident.

Regardless of our suppositions about how things should be, in
the real world a slew of huge problems can crop up in rapid
succession. Many people today have to cope and struggle
with a raft of such problems, without the luxury of a rest
break between successive difficult periods. Yet they can and
do overcome the unreasonableness and irrationality of the
situation and the accompanying deficiencies and dissatisfaction.
Somehow, despite everything, they manage to propel
themselves into taking action by considering the question, “what

can we do now?”

In such a situation, we are holding The 2nd Live Love Animals
International Conference on Animal Care in Kobe 2012 on the
main theme of “What is important for the happiness of humans
and other animals?” At this conference, we will develop
discussions on how people can carry out their responsibilities
in building human-animal-bonds, and we expect to see wide-
ranging mutual cooperation in examining the question of “What
can we do next?” as well as in setting out our attitude toward

the future.



